Eagle Springs School Council
November 14 ,2023.
The Eagle Springs School Council met in regular session on Thursday, October 14, 2023 4:15 p.m., Conference Room, 3591 Highway 41 north, Byron GA
School Council Members Present:

Dr. Washington, Diana Brown, Jessica Shortinghouse, Griselda Araujo, Stephanie King, 
School Council Members Absent:

Rebecca Keck
6 members were present, representing a quorum

1.  Call to Order
      Dr. Washington called the meeting to order at 4: 30
2.  Pledge of Allegiance

     Dr Washington led the Pledge of Allegiance to the United States flag.

3.  Approval of Agenda
     It was moved and seconded to accept the minutes from the last meeting.
     Motion:  Griselda Araujo; Second:  Diana Brown
     Vote: Yes 6: 0     0 No    
 4.   Recognition of Visitors:
      none
5.   Presentation(s) to School Council

No presentation
6.   Report of Principal
What we have been doing at Eagle Springs is working. Across the board all grade levels are showing    progress. Over the summer Dr. Washington, Mrs. King and the BST group met and created a plan for how we would meet the needs of students. The plan was made and brought back to the staff. Teachers were accustomed to doing things a certain way and some shifts had to happen. The results show that we have been working the plan.

At this point we will continue to look at data and see where we need to reinforce and continue to the end. MAPS growth is there. We beat all our past scores from last year. Milestones and GMAS are upcoming. We are going to be better and one way is looking at what we are doing and do something better. There are ways we can do things to make sure we grow past where we are.

Data days are created to look at what the kids are doing and plan ways to support and grow them. We pay for substitutes so the teachers can have those data days to plan. We use our title 1or PTO money to provide these services.

Our plan includes small groups, good tier 1 instruction, teachers teaching using the workshop model, using 
Essential standards, teaching for mastery, assessing, progress monitoring, data meetings, and differentiated centers all year where students practice skills already taught.

We did not have a writing program, so the county purchased a new program. Our Eagle Springs teachers were sent to observe two other schools that were piloting the program. They were impressed and now we have a writing curriculum at Eagle Spring. 

We had the highest 504 plans. now with our fidelity in tier 1 instruction, the numbers are lower. 
Stress is knowing what to do and not having the tools already on hand. I am dealing with discipline. My job is to take care of all the stuff so the teachers can effectively do their job. I know I will not please everyone, however I am consistent and persistent with the plan. My teachers are doing the work and using the plan and the results show that.  We do what is best for kids and every decision or idea must be thought of with the best interest kids.

We have a great PLC environment and we share ideas for the betterment of our students and school. We work together and there is a refined process that we work through daily. I see the accountability with my teachers this year. We address issues so we can move forward. 
We raised $18,000 from our Eaglethon fund raiser.
7. Old Business
        No old Business

8.     New Business
A. We have a new parent coordinator, Dara McClindon. Look her up on Facebook, she is an asset to our    school. She owns her own business -professional organizer. We look forward to working with her. Mrs. Pike moved with her family to Orlando.
We have a new librarian, Mrs. Register. She comes from Lake Joy. 
9.   No Executive session held

10.   Adjournment

With no further business to come before the School Council, the meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

Motion:  Mrs. Shortinghouse; Second: Diana Brown 

Vote:  Yes 6:0        No 6: 0
The next meeting of the Eagle Springs School Council to be announced, at 4:15 p.m. at Eagle Springs Elementary in the Media Center.
